How to submit your homework for the M101 tutorials (Group 4 and 5)
In the first tutorial you will form groups of (mostly) 4 students, and each of these groups is supposed to submit one solution each week to the homework problems on the problem sheet. 
You can write your solutions to the homework problems on sheets of paper.
When you are ready, scan them in, convert the file to pdf, and then attach the pdf-file to the relevant VITAL assignment, until the deadline each Tuesday 5pm. This can only be done once, so better agree in advance about who in your group will do it.
[bookmark: _GoBack]You find the relevant assignment in the folder “My Groups -> M101 Group … -> Group Homepage”accessible down on the left-hand side of the M101 homepage on VITAL. 
There are several ways to scan in your sheets and convert the file to pdf:
· Use the printer-scanner scattered over the campus. One is situated in the computer room G04 in the corridor connecting the main maths building with the Theoretical Physics wing. Others can be found in the Harold Cohen library and the Sidney Jones library. All these scanners automatically convert the scanned-in file to pdf and set it to your University e-mail account, or to any other address that you type in. From this e-mail account you can retrieve the file and upload it to the VITAL assignment. Note that scanning at University machines is free, but you need to be in print credit!
· Use your smartphone: There are several free apps available in the web, for example camscanner on https://www.camscanner.com  that scan sheets of paper with the smartphone camera and convert it to pdf. With most smartphones you can directly access the scanned-in file and upload it to the VITAL assignment. With an i-phone it seems that you must follow the route above: Send the file to some e-mail account, retrieve the file from there and upload it.

After some time you will find the marks given to your homework in the relevant column of the VITAL Grade Center, together with feedback on your homework. Obviously, all members of a group will get the same mark and the same feedback. However, if the name of a group member does not appear on your solutions (because he or she did not turn up to the sessions where you discussed the problems) no marks will be given to this particular member.
You can access your homework and the feedback wherever and whenever you want, and you need not take care of filing the homework sheets and recording the marks. 
Note: Only pdf files will be marked, so never forget to convert (if it is not done automatically).

